Submission from Dr Brendan Nunn (via email)

Hello,

I would like to make a comment relating to Section 8.2 of the Consumer Property Acts Review Issues Paper No.2 regarding Owners Corporations.

I live in a 19 storey building in Southbank that has around 180 apartments.

I am the chairperson of the Owners Corporation Committee, and we have often discussed the issues of the Owners Corporation Rules, how to adapt them to changing circumstances, how we might go about adding new rules, and how to enforce these rules.

The prospect of having Model Rules would be very appealing, as there would be a widespread knowledge and appreciation of expectations of residents.

Smoke drift is a particular problem in our building, and I suspect in most high-rise buildings due to air currents up the building.

As a family of non-smoking adults and 2 children, I find it particularly upsetting to have to be constantly prepared to quickly close any open windows at the first hint of cigarette smoke entering our home. We have to spend significant periods of time with no fresh air available to us, due to the smoking habits of people on balconies below our level.

The ability to prevent residents from discharging toxic smoke into other peoples homes would be most welcome.

I believe this should be a default rule, as non-smokers make up a significant majority of the population.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide my opinion.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Brendan Nunn

8 Dorcas St, Southbank.

